Policies must be changed
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The article "Why is Alberta's oilpatch referee so reviled?" was well done.

That the Alberta government has been able to use the board as a buffer against their lenient and close stand with industry is well noted. Albertans are guilty of supporting governments that could no longer govern without petro-dollars.

The first thing that requires change is how the EUB's budget is satisfied. At no time should the industry be allowed to make direct payment to the tribunal responsible for their behaviour. Also, the practice of allowing the board to collect the funding for industry advocates should be discontinued immediately.

If the province wants the public to recognize the EUB as a neutral, quasi-judicial body, then the government must find a way of funding and taking ownership of this tribunal. 

The next thing needed is a definition of "the public good" that encompasses the interests of all Albertans.

There are many examples of the board's bias. The one with which I am most familiar is the licensing of the Shell well, 5-32, within 1,500 metres of the provincial Raven Brood Station, a trout rearing "public facility." This well has one of the highest concentrations of hydrogen sulphide in the super-sour-gas field.

Many children visited the brood station on educational tours.
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